Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: April 11, 2018

In attendance: Nancy Rodrigues, Melissa Wojcik, Ned Panfile, & Bruce DiBisceglie (dept chair). 
Guest: Eric Inglis
1. Communications
a. March 2018 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bruce, Jeff Cooper, Maximillian Shepard have had on-going conversations about completion of the volleyball court restoration as an IBCB project. Expected completion date remains summer of 2018.
ii. Ronald Weissman emailed about discussing the tennis court refurbishment and storm water runoff after completion of engineer Paul Ferriero’s report.

iii. Melissa communicated with Councilwoman Glassner about the tie-in between the Economic Development efforts and the Food Truck Festival. Melissa provided fliers designed to heighten awareness of opportunities for Mendham businesses and artisans at the Food Truck Festival. 
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce & Stan attended the March 15 Borough Council Meeting:
1. Stan reported that the Day Camp counselor wage increase had an immediate impact and that applications are “back on track”

2. Christine Glassner inquired about the naming of the playground area (commonly known as “Sandy Park”). 

3. Dave Sharkey repeated his opposition to the use of the current lighted tennis courts as the site for the WMSC field turf project. Stan stated that the financial resources of the Borough allow for one court to be refurbished. Each court would cost approx. $50,000. Stan favored the use of the lighted courts and noted a higher demand for multi-use than night tennis. John Andrews also favored the use of the existing lighted courts for turf for the same reasons.

2. 2018 Parade Theme: 

a. Bruce has received a few suggestions from the MBRC members, and Ned’s suggestion of “Mendham Civic Pride” was chosen unanimously. 
3. 2018 Recreation Booklet: 

a. Bruce reported that the booklets were mailed the week of April 2nd. 
b. Costs: Typesetting Production, $600 (to be split 50/50 with the Township); Hardcopies (to all Borough residents, $2,150, mailing to Borough residents, $500
c. Bruce will notify local realtors that the booklets are complete. Realtors have noted that the booklet has a positive influence with prospective home-buyers.
4. Day Camp Updates: 

a. 103 employment applications were received. It should be noted that 22 applications were received prior to the announcement of the competitive wage. 81 applications were received after the increased wage was announced. 
b. Bruce is currently interviewing the 45 new applicants. The other 53 were returnees from prior years’ camps.
c. If Week 1 of camp is delayed by the last day of school, the Day Camp will prorate the week as a 4-day week (similar to Week 2/Fourth of July).
5. Prior Business: 

a. WMSC Turf Project:
i. As a result of communications and Borough Council discussion. Bruce invited Eric Inglis (WMSC) to field any questions. 
ii. Eric stated that he has one financial quote and is looking to obtain two additional competing quotes. Ned suggested Field Turf.
iii. Eric noted that once funding is secured, turn-around time for field construction would be 6-8 weeks. 
iv. Bruce noted that the demand for tennis in general and moreover night tennis has seemed to decrease dramatically over the last decade. Recreation no longer requires tennis passes or field reservations as there were only about 3-4 individual requests annually. The majority of usage was by a professional trainer and high school students. Since the construction of tennis courts at the high school, usage at Borough Park has declined significantly. Bruce asked all MBRC members to observe the Borough Park courts, note the usage and report back to MBRC.
b. Food Truck Festival
i. Melissa’s flier that was a result of the 3/14 meeting with Melissa, Bruce and Allison Kohler (JMK) was distributed at the meeting and approved by all.
1. Eric requested a copy for WMSC
2. Bruce will let Amanda Sherwin know that the MBRC would like a Day Camp info/registration booth at the FTF. Bruce noted that the timing is perfect with the FTF on June 16 and the opening of Camp on June 25th.
ii. It was requested that Kevin Lanahan coordinate with Little League about having a Home Run Derby or Base Running contest on the Lower ballfield during the FTF. Bruce will contact Kevin.
6. New Business:   
a. No new business was introduced

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, WEDNESDAY, May 9, 2018 at the Phoenix House
